
 
 
 

Minutes 
 
 

April 21, 2008 
 
 

The regular meeting of the Cleveland County Budget Board was called to order this 21st of 
April, 2008, in the conference room of the Cleveland County Office Building by Chairman 
George Skinner.  Tammy Howard, County Clerk/Secretary, called roll and those present 
were: 
 
George Skinner, Chairman 
Denise Heavner, Vice-Chairman 
Tammy Howard, Secretary 
F. DeWayne Beggs, Member 
Rod Cleveland, Member 
Saundra DeSelms, Member 
Rhonda Hall, Member 
Rusty Sullivan, Member 
 
Others present were:  David Batton, Denise Ellison, Susan Moffat, Tracey Payton, Don 
Holyfield and Melinda Duke.  
 
Saundra DeSelms moved, seconded by Rhonda Hall, to approve the minutes of the Regular 
Meeting of April 14, 2008.  
The vote was:  George Skinner, yes; Denise Heavner, yes; Tammy Howard, yes; F. 
DeWayne Beggs, yes; Rod Cleveland, yes; Saundra DeSelms, yes; Rhonda Hall, yes; Rusty 
Sullivan, yes. 
Motion Carried. 
 
Chairman Skinner called for the discussion, consideration and/or action to review the 
proposal for landscaping and pricing submitted by the Master Gardeners for the County 
Office Building and Courthouse lawn. 
Tracey Payton with the OSU Extension Center presented proposed landscaping materials. 
Rusty Sullivan moved, seconded by Denise Heavner, to accept the plan with a budget of 
$2,000.00 and to have a sign recognizing the Master Gardeners. 
The vote was:  George Skinner, yes; Denise Heavner, yes; Tammy Howard, yes; F. 
DeWayne Beggs, yes; Rod Cleveland, yes; Saundra DeSelms, yes; Rhonda Hall, yes; Rusty 
Sullivan, yes. 
Motion Carried. 
 
Chairman Skinner called for miscellaneous discussion. 
Saundra DeSelms spoke about a memo that was given to the elected officials from the 
Commissioner’s Office regarding reserved parking. 
Miscellaneous discussion took place. 
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Chairman Skinner asked if there was any other miscellaneous discussion? 
David Batton, Assistant District Attorney, briefed the board concerning a meeting he had 
about the Pictometry Program. 
 
 
There being no further business to come before the Board, Denise Heavner moved that the 
meeting be adjourned.  Rhonda Hall seconded the motion. 
The vote was:  George Skinner, yes; Denise Heavner, yes; Tammy Howard, yes; F. 
DeWayne Beggs, yes; Rod Cleveland, yes; Saundra DeSelms, yes; Rhonda Hall, yes; Rusty 
Sullivan, yes. 
Motion Carried. 
 
 

(Clerk’s Note:  Agenda was posted on 4-17-08 @ 9:46 A.M.) 
 


